Dear Sir/Madam,
 

Please find herewith UBS's initial comments and views on the Discussion Paper (“DP”) issued on leases. The following sets out the main areas of where our view differ from those included in the draft comment letter of EFRAG:
1) Right-of-use approach

The right-of-use asset approach in the Discussion Paper (“DP”) builds on the conclusion that rights and obligations arising in a lease contract meet the definitions of assets and liabilities according to the IASB's Framework for Preparation and Presentation of Financial Statements (the "Framework"). We believe that this interpretation is inconsistent with current practice and may create an unintended precedent for further right-of-use assets. For example, the right to receive employee services from an employment contract would not lead to the recording of a right-to-use asset, yet the issue is not fundamentally different. The right to use cash received under a loan agreement would also not lead to the recording of a right-to-use asset representing the net present value of future interest payable under the loan contract. Therefore, while consistency may result within lease accounting, a new inconsistency is introduced where also right-of-use exists.  This view is different from the initial view as included in EFRAG’s comment letter where there is an agreement with the ROU approach with concern about 1) the cost vs. benefit implication for short term leases and 2) that a clear distinction between a service agreement and a lease is now even more important.
 

2) Scope

We believe that non-core assets and short terms leases should be scoped out. The reasoning behind this being that these assets are not essential to the operations of an entity and, therefore, of marginal interest to users of financial statements. Initial comments in EFRAG’s comment letter do not believe a scope out is necessary but rather that it is a materiality issue.
 

3) Components approach

We agree with the board's tentative decision not to follow a components approach. Comments in the EFRAG letter reflects a mixed view from it’s members on a components approach.
4) Additional lessee issues to be included in this DP (Question 24 in DP)
We feel the following lessee accounting items should also be addressed in this project: 
· Determination of incremental borrowing rate in cases where the lease term is very long or even without maturities (which is the case for example for some property leases). 

· Accounting for subleases 
· Sale and leaseback transactions 
· Lessor accounting
5) Lessor accounting issues not described in this discussion paper that the boards should consider? (Question 29 in DP)
We feel the following issues need to be addressed in a new lessor standard:

· Investment properties
· Initial and subsequent measurement

· Subleases

· Leases with options

· Contingent rentals and residual value guarantees

· Derecognition of leased assets

· Presentation

· Disclosure

6) All other responses 
Apart from that mentioned above, and under the assumption that the proposed approach is being followed, UBS’s initial views and responses to the questions in the DP are all mostly in line with those included in the draft EFRAG comment letter. 

